Greetings!

LETTER FROM THE ABBOT

AUGUST 15, 1991

Before the summer is over and we are back to school again, I would like to give you an
update on the Abbey’s news. At the same time I offer you my wish that you have the leisure in these
last weeks of summer to read this newsletter without undue hurry. May it find you in a hopeful,
positive, and forward-looking mood.

CHAPEL NEWS

Project Update

Throughout the summer many of you
have asked me, How is the Chapel Project doing?
The Chapel Committee, made up of three Cister-
cians (Fr. Abbot, Fr. Bernard, Fr. Peter, '73),
seven alumni (Co-Chairmen Jim Moroney, '74,
and Jere Thompson, ’74, Architect Gary Cun-
ningham, ’72, Building Manager Wade Andres,

67 ko Peter
Smith, '74, Ed
Johnson, ’80,
Andrew Rob-
erts '83) and
the School’s
Development
Director Mrs.
Jan Pritchett,
have been
working very
hard for the
last six months
on two “bat-
tlefronts.” We
have tried to
bring the
Chapel Cam-
paign to a suc-

cessful end and, at the same time, finalize the

match. Although the Committee has been very

successfull on both fronts, our efforts have not quite

come to anend as yet. We have finalized the budget
of the Chapel at $1,175,000. This does not incude
a substantial amount of donated material and work,
nor does it include the “contingencies," those
surprises that surface during the construction of the
building. More than 90% of the budget has already
been collected. But the fundraising is not complete.

A number of pledges are still to be paid, and we are

ARCHITECT'S REVISED MODEL OF THE NEW CHAPEL

details and the cost of the project. Of course, Wwelcome!
anticipated cost and funds actually raised must

still awaiting
responses from
a few founda-
tions and some
individuals.
These uncer-
tainties give
rise to others:
How well can
we furnish the
new Chapel?
When will we
have in hand
the $150,000
endowment
necessary for
its continued
upkeep. All

this means: Your (additional) help is still very



Blessing of the Site

As you might have read in the School’s
Newsletter, during the celebration of Solemn Ves-
pers presided over by Bishop Grahmann on Sun-
day, June 9, we performed a ceremony blessing of
the site and marking the official beginning of
construction. Over a hundred participants as-
sembled for the occasion -- including parents of
the earliest graduating classes and current First
Formers with their parents.

Groundbreaking

With the “basic building” financed and with
very favorable bids obtained, the day time came on
July 22 to actually break ground. Only on July 29,
however, as the heavy machinery began eating
away substantial chunks of the hill, did we realize
the seriousness of this beginning. As I write, the
site is fully excavated; by the time you read these
lines, the concrete foundation of the building will
have been laid.

NEW MEMBERS OF THE
ABBEY

Three Candidates for the Novitiate

During the months of April and May, three
young men applied for and were granted admis-
sion to the Abbey. They have already received
their rooms in the monastery, and are preparing to
begin a year of introduction and probation as
novices. After a three-day retreat the candidates
will receive the Cistercian habit on the evening of
Saturday, August 17, during the celebration of
vespers. For one year they will be trained in the
spirituality, history and traditions of the Order and
will be introduced into the life of the community.
They will have a regular schedule of classes and
will be taught by various members of the commu-
nity under the direction of the Abbot and the
Master of Novices, Fr. Roch. If they persevere,
they may take temporary vows in August of 1992
and will afterwards begin (or continue) formal
studies for the priesthood.

Two of these candidates, Price Oswalt
and Kent Easley, were graduate students of theol-
ogy in San Antonio. The third, John Douglas, has

finished his junior year at the University of Texas
in Austin. Should you come to visit the Abbey
during the coming school year, you will see again
monks dressed all in white: these are the novices!
They receive their black scapular on the day they
take their first vows next year.

Through this Newsletter -- and in every
other conceivable way -- we are asking for your
prayers that out novices may become permanent
and happy members of our community. Please
offer up some daily prayers for their spiritual
needs. From the day they enter the Abbey, they
themselves will be praying daily for you as one of
the friends and benefactors of our community.
Your spiritual support will mean a great deal for
them.

CISTERCIAN RENEWAL IN
HUNGARY

Retreat by Abbot Denis

On June 24, the Cistercians of Hungary
gathered for a retreat conducted by the Abbot of
Our Lady of Dallas. About 38 members convened.
In Hungary we still do not possess a facility
capable of holding more than ten people at once.
Therefore, the retreat took place in the major
seminary of Eger, a city in which a Cistercian
community has lived and taught for almost two
centuries (1776 - 1950). The concluding confer-
ence of the retreat was held in the city's Cistercian
Church.

All the participants showed great interest
in learning the details of the long and arduous
process by which our monastery in Dallas has
adapted our centuries-old traditions to a new so-
cial and cultural environment and thus managed to
survive and succeed. After 40 years of suppres-
sion in Hungary, any attempt to “reconstruct the
past” is doomed to failure. The task they face is
very similar to the one our community faced 35
years ago in Dallas.

Young vocations

Of course, 35 years ago we were much
younger than they are now. Those who survived
the years of persecution in Hungary are now be-






